
Washington High School PPA 

Meeting Minutes 

March 1, 2012 

President Kathy Litow called the meeting to order at 6:59 p.m. in the Little Theatre at Washington High 
School and welcomed everyone.  Seven members/guests were in attendance. 

Executive Committee Reports 

Secretary’s Report-The January 31, 2012 minutes were reviewed and approved. 

Treasurer’s Report-No report was available, so we have no estimates on proceeds from the Speech 
Competition.  Dr. Plagman stated that he believes the figure to be around $10,000.00.  He also said that 
he had gotten compliments regarding the contest, and felt that it would be worthwhile to hold it again 
at Washington High School. 

Announcements/Committee Reports 

Dr. Plagman-Dr. Plagman handed out the Free/Reduced Student Fee Reimbursement information 
(report attached). This was initiated for the first time last year.  There are many incidentals, however 
PPA is only accountable for the basic fees for those students eligible for Free and Reduced lunch. 

Old Business-Kathy stated that we need to continue planning for the future by thinking of people who 
may be willing to volunteer for the executive positions and committee chairs for next year.  She 
announced that she will continue in the position of PPA President in the upcoming school year.  We are 
in particular need of a new Fab Five representative. 

Bill Lammers-Bill stated that he has a logo for the ellipsoidal stage light fundraiser.  He will put 
everything together in about a month, after the MoShow competition. 

MoShow-Kathy stated that we still need volunteers for MoShow.  Currently we have approximately 150 
volunteers, but we still have 100 slots to fill.  The need is especially great during the 4:00 to 7:00 time 
period. 

New Business-Kathy discussed the need for an in-kind donation from Wash for the McKinley Middle 
School Variety Show on March 15th.  This event is McKinley’s only performing arts fundraiser for the 
year.  Norma Waters has a small inventory of items that may be used in a gift basket, which she will 
bring to MoShow. 

Hall of Fame-A discussion ensued regarding using the Frankfurter Festival as a possible venue for the 
Hall of Fame, as opposed to MoShow.  The festival consists mainly of Wash people who would have 
more interest in the ceremony than those attending MoShow.  The idea of having an alumni band 
perform a song was also broached. 

Web Domain-Mike Coleman handed out information regarding our .COM Domain Name Renewal 
through GoDaddy.com (report attached).  Mike has been happy with the service; uptime has been 100%.  
He proposed that we renew the contract for a two year period.  By renewing for two years we can save 
20%, or $48.03.  The total for the two year period is $193.75.  A motion to renew the contract for two 
years was approved. 

PPA Volunteer T-shirts-Karen Matthews wanted input from the members regarding an extra t-shirt 
order.  She has had requests for about five or six size XXLs, which she did not include in the original 
order.  She would like to place a minimum order of all sizes, to include the XXLs.  The S, M, L and XL 



shirts sell for $8.00 and the XXLs for $10.00.  Volunteers are encouraged to wear their shirts at all PPA 
events. 

Sugar and Show-Sugar and Show was rescheduled to March 22, 2012. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 

Pam King, Secretary       

      

 






	20120401_ppa_min
	Free Reduced
	GoDaddy receipt

